Update, 12 December 2012
 
 
News
         Discussions with European Commission on minimum pricing continue 
         New head of Drug and Alcohol Unit at the Home Office
         Drink Wise recognised with Michael Chan Award
         SHAAP publishes guide for health professionals on alcohol as a risk factor for cancer
 
Consultations
         Home Office consultation on alcohol strategy initiatives – closes 6 February 2013
         DEFRA consultation on provision of food information to consumers – closes 30 January 2013
 
Events
         Road show events to support the alcohol strategy consultation – applications close 18 December
         APPG Alcohol Misuse on Alcohol in the Workplace, Wednesday January 9th 
         Dry January and Love Your Liver campaigns in January 2013
 
Recent AHA activities
         AHA members meet with Public Health Minister Anna Soubry
         AHA Executive meeting held 5 December
         Improved AHA web presence
         A busy and successful year for the AHA!
_______________________________________________________________________
 
News
Discussions with European Commission on minimum pricing continue
Discussions continue between the UK and the European Commission, with 27 December the deadline for member states to raise concerns about Scotland’s minimum unit pricing legislation. Scottish Health Secretary has recently held a number of meetings in Brussels on the issue, following the earlier publication of a comment from the Commission that queried the value of minimum unit pricing compared to taxation measures. Scotland’s efforts were bolstered yesterday with the Irish health minister backing Scotland's position. 
In response to the European Commission’s comment Alcohol Focus Scotland have produced a briefing comparing minimum pricing with taxation measures, see the November 2012 briefing here: http://www.alcohol-focus-scotland.org.uk/minimum-pricing
 
New head of Drug and Alcohol Unit at the Home Office
Daniel Greaves commenced his position as the Head of the Drug and Alcohol Unit in the Home Office on 26 November – two days before the launch of the alcohol strategy consultation.  Daniel was previously at the Department of Communities and Local Government. The previous Head, Gus Jaspert has now moved to No 10 to become Private Secretary to the Prime Minister on home affairs issues.
 
Drink Wise recognised with Michael Chan Award
AHA member Drink Wise were recently awarded the prestigious Michael Chan award, jointly with Tobacco Free Futures, in recognition of their contribution to improving the health of the people of the North West. This award is made at the discretion of the North West Director of Public Health to recognise outstanding contributions to the health of the public in the region. Congratulations to the Drink Wise team!
 
SHAAP publishes guide for health professionals on alcohol as a risk factor for cancer
Scottish Health Action on Alcohol Problems recently published a guide for health professionals demonstrating the links between alcohol consumption and cancer – in recognition of the fact that public and professional awareness about alcohol and cancer is low in Scotland. The guide supports health professionals to use opportunities in their work to discuss alcohol with their patients and intervene to reduce risk. 
As previously communicated, the AHA will be supporting this work more broadly by publishing a complementary report on alcohol and cancer in the UK in 2013 – outlining the irrefutable evidence that alcohol causes cancer and showing the prevalence of alcohol-related cancers in the UK.
The SHAAP report can be found here: http://www.shaap.org.uk/pages/84,Reports_%26_briefing_papers_.html
 
 
Consultations
Home Office consultation on alcohol strategy initiatives – closes 6 February 2013
As previously communicated, the Westminster government has published its consultation document on key initiatives from the March 2012 Alcohol Strategy. The initiatives covered by the consultation are:
         The impact of a minimum unit price of 45p 
         A ban on multi-buy promotions in shops and off-licences to reduce excessive alcohol consumption
         A review of the mandatory licensing conditions to ensure that they are sufficiently targeting problems such as irresponsible promotions in pubs and clubs
         Health as a licensing objective for cumulative impacts 
         Cutting red tape for businesses.
 
The consultation runs until 6 February 2013. All AHA member organisations will be encouraged to respond, and to support their own stakeholders to respond as well – particularly in relation to the minimum pricing initiative. A small expert group drawn from AHA members are currently developing the key messages for an AHA response, which will be shared with members in early January to help inform member organisations’ own responses.
 
The consultation documents and process for responding can be found here: http://www.homeoffice.gov.uk/publications/about-us/consultations/alcohol-consultation/
 
DEFRA consultation on provision of food information to consumers – closes 30 January 2013
DEFRA are currently consulting on implementing the EU regulation on providing food information to consumers, which includes rules around claims on alcoholic drinks (such as “lower strength”). The National Heart Forum will be leading the development of an AHA response to the consultation, which will be shared with members in January.
 
Information on the consultation can be found here: http://www.defra.gov.uk/consult/2012/11/07/fir-2013/
 
Events
Road show events to support the alcohol strategy consultation – applications close 18 December
The Home Office are running a series of road show events as part of the alcohol strategy consultation process. The roadshows are designed to raise awareness of, and discuss, the five themes of the consultation. They are open to members of the public, licensed trade, health, business sectors, police and local authority enforcement representatives.
Roadshows will run over six days in central venues in
         London - 8/9th January
         Cardiff - 15th January
         Leeds - 17th January
         Newcastle - 22nd January
         Nottingham - 24th January
For more information and to register for an event: http://www.alcoholconsultation.glasgows.co.uk/
 
Reminder: Dry January and Love Your Liver Campaigns – January 2013
The ‘Dry January’ has now been successfully launched and is receiving strong media attention. The campaign is challenging people to go 31 days in January without alcohol. This is aimed at social drinkers and with the British Liver Trust’s Love your Liver campaign will hopefully cement January as a month to promote healthy messages about alcohol.
For more information on Dry January: http://www.alcoholconcern.org.uk/campaign/dry-january
For more information on Love Your Liver: http://www.loveyourliver.org.uk/
 
APPG Alcohol Misuse on Alcohol in the Workplace, Wednesday January 9th 
On Wednesday 9th January at 10-11am the APPG on Alcohol Misuse will be holding a meeting on the issue of alcohol in the workplace. Speaking at the meeting will be:
         Dr Olivia Carlton, President of the Faculty of Occupational Medicine and Head of Occupational Health, Transport for London
         Lauren Booker, Workplace Programme Manager Alcohol Concern.
For more information or to RSVP your attendance at the meeting, please contact Simon Whalley from the Group’s secretariat at alcoholconcern@munroforster.com.
 
AHA Activities
AHA members meet with Public Health Minister Anna Soubry
Representatives from a number of AHA organisations attended an ‘alcohol partners’ meeting with Public Health Minister Anna Soubry on 5 December. Attendees agreed it was a very productive meeting, and were able to raise a number of key issues including the need for minimum pricing, the need for more Alcohol Care Teams and the need to do more to tackle children’s exposure to alcohol advertising. Ian Gilmore will be following up the meeting with a letter to Minister Soubry, in his capacity as AHA Chair.
 
AHA Executive meeting held 5 December
The AHA Executive held a productive meeting on 5 December, which immediately followed on from the meeting with Anna Soubry. In addition to the meeting with the Minister, key issues discussed included:
         The Executive highlighted the effective AHA response to the release of the alcohol strategy consultation – and the contribution of the Communications group in coordinating media activities and key messages across a number of AHA organisations. It was noted that representatives from AHA member organisations were highly visible across all media through the day of the launch, and were able to clearly convey consist messages regarding the need for - and value of - minimum unit pricing.
         There is a need for the AHA to produce key messages in response to the alcohol strategy consultation quickly, to help guide member organisations’ responses. The Executive agreed that we should encourage as many organisations and individuals to respond to the consultation as possible – especially in relation to minimum pricing. 
         The latest evidence from RAND on children’s exposure to alcohol advertising in the UK, and the need to build on these findings to have a stronger push on alcohol marketing in 2013 (see here: http://ec.europa.eu/health/alcohol/docs/alcohol_rand_youth_exposure_marketing_en.pdf)
         The Executive agreed that there is a need to follow up the recent letter from Ian Gilmore to all AHA members requesting a financial contribution to the AHA, as currently very few members had made a contribution. Members will receive a follow-up communication about this in early January 2013.
 
Improved AHA web presence
The AHA’s web presence has been strengthened recently. The AHA’s webpages are still hosted on the Royal College of Physicians website, but are now more clearly separated from the work of the RCP. The pages provide information on:
         AHA member organisations, including links to all members’ own websites. If the link to your organisation’s site is incorrect, please let me know.
         Recent AHA press releases and consultation responses
         Key AHA policy positions, for example on minimum pricing (note: this section is still under development and will be looked at by the communications subgroup as part of their broader revision to AHA’s key messages. 
I would encourage all AHA members to include a link from your own websites to the AHA site where appropriate. If you would like a copy of the AHA logo for your website please let me know. 
The new AHA link is: http://rcp.ac/AHA. 
 
A busy and successful year for the AHA
2012 has proved to be a very busy and successful year in the UK alcohol policy. We have seen the publication of the government’s alcohol strategy and the passing of minimum pricing legislation in Scotland, both of which were successfully influenced by the AHA and its member organisations. As an alliance, the AHA responded to some ten public consultations across all four UK nations on matters ranging from estimating hospital admissions to changes to licensing laws in Northern Ireland and our widely cited evidence to the Health Select Committee inquiry into the alcohol strategy.
We look forward to even greater gains in tackling the health harms of alcohol in 2013!
 
If you have any information or upcoming events you would like to share with AHA members, please send it through to me and I will include it in the next update.
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